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BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENT SECTION:

SUNDAY WITHOUT MASS.  Over 210 priests, parish life coordinators, deacons, and lay people participated in one of five training events held throughout the diocese in October and November 2009 and January 2010.  These workshops provided initial diocesan training on using the new diocesan policy for Sunday Celebrations in the Absence of a Priest.  It was issued in Bishop Lucas in May 2009 before he was transferred to Omaha.  The policy and the training prepares parishes for emergency situations when Mass cannot be celebrated on a rare Sunday because, for example, the assigned priest is ill or weather conditions prevent travel.  


Our parish has given additional formation to these parishioners who have the necessary permission from Msgr. Carl Kemme, the diocesan administrator, to lead such a prayer only when necessary.  They are:  [list names].  You may read the diocesan policy and supporting documents posted on the diocesan web site at www.dio.org/worship, then click <Liturgical Norms>.   

